
          Volume 31 Number 03 

           March 2009 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Monthly Newsletter of Pilgrim Lutheran Church 

3901 First Avenue South, Minneapolis, MN 55409 (612) 825-5375 

 

 

Why Suffer? 

 
 ―If God is good why do people on earth suffer? If God loves me why is he making me go through this bad 

stuff?‖  

 People often stumble over questions like these when we start to talk about matters of faith. The problem of 

human suffering is nothing new, of course. In the twenty-first century when we see so many advances in medicine 

and technology, we may feel that life is ―easier‖ than it used to be. But the questions still trouble us, because we 

haven’t eliminated suffering. We’d like to believe that God has a good and gracious plan, but in the face of 

suffering we might wonder about the truth of that claim. 

 We look at the world around us and see people suffer in the wake of disaster or disease. Why does an 

orderly God allow such chaos and pain to intrude in the life of ordinary people?  

 Each year during Lent we focus on Jesus’ trip to the cross. It’s a story of intense pain and suffering. This 

year during our midweek Lenten services we’ll also look at several other stories from the Bible. An honest book, the 

Bible doesn’t blink when it tells the stories of people who suffered. We’ll look into some of those stories this year 

and use them to help us make sense of human suffering, the questions it raises and the emotions that come with it. 

 The story of Christ’s suffering and death ties all of these stories together. He suffered at the hands of 

people he loved, people he came to save. Jesus’ suffering was in fact a vital part of the mission that he came to 

fulfill. He suffered to pay the price for our sin and set us free from the eternal suffering that our sins deserve. 

There’s a reward waiting for us, brothers and sisters, a reward that has been won for us by his suffering, 

guaranteed to us by his victorious resurrection. 

 But now, on this side of that eternal destination, God may call on us to suffer for a season just as he 

allowed suffering into the lives of some of the people we meet in Scriptures. Join us this year during our Wednesday 

Lenten services as we grow in understanding and grace! 

 

―We see him who for a little while was made lower than the angels, namely Jesus, crowned with glory and honor 

because of the suffering of death, so that by the grace of God he might taste death for everyone. For it was fitting 

that he, for whom and by whom all things exist, in bringing many sons to glory should make the founder of their 

salvation perfect through suffering.‖ 

    - Hebrews 2:9-10 

Pastor Pete Leyrer 
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March Birthdays 

 

Barbara Laux   1 

Erwin Paulson   1 

Thomas Nordby  3 

Richard Alhberg  5 

Jimmiee Gaulden  5 

Verne Voss   7 

Olivia Robinson  8 

Andrienne Bruess  12 

Nathan Gerdes  12 

Rozetta Norman  15 

Calvin Huggar, Jr.  16 

Robert Nordby              16 

Andrew Bandelin  18 

Thomas Bonde              20 

Quincy Ndekwe  20 

Michael DeYoung  22 

Jonathan Honerbrink  22 

Debra Ndekwe              22 

Dawn Johnson   23 

Emily Leyrer   23 

Austin Fischer   25 

Burnadean Johnson  25 

Malinda Seibert  26 

Roland Warnke  27 

Gertrude Zuhlsdorf  27 

Jacob Knutson   28 

Arthur ―Mac‖ Robinson 29 

Joseph Sorensen  29 

Lila Aske   30 

Dene Zimmermann  30 

Richard Kjornes  31 

  

 

God is our refuge and strength, an ever-present help in trouble.  Therefore we will not fear though the 

earth give way and the mountains fall into the heart of the sea.  Psalm 46:1,2  

 

 

Wedding Anniversaries 

 

Robert & Betty Helmen 

March 5 

Michael & Carol Anderson 

March 20 
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Celebrations & Congratulations 



 

 

Things to do when a Veteran Dies 

 
This information and form on the back will help aid you with what information is needed when a Veteran 

dies. Tear out or make a copy and keep until you may need it.  
 

 

1. Contact the funeral director of your choice to arrange for interment. If the burial is at Ft. Snelling 

Cemetery, request a military Funeral and Honor Guard from the National Cemetery or local Post. 

2. Contact the pastor of your church to arrange for the services you desire. 

3. Bring to the funeral director a copy of the veterans’ discharge document, separation notice or 

DD214, VA claim number, if known, and social security number.  

4. The funeral director will apply for any burial entitlement from the Department of Veterans Affairs 

toward burial expenses and also the allowance for Social Security for burial.  

5. The funeral director will apply for the flag to drape over the casket. 

6. If the veteran is a member of the VFW, the Post Commander should be contacted for the ritual 

service; firing squad, if any, and casket bearers, if needed. 

7. If the veteran had GI insurance, contact the CVSO for assistance in completing the forms. If it is 

commercial insurance, contact an agent of the company that insured the veteran. 

8. Spouse should contact the local Social Security Office to file for benefits that may be available for 

self and children. 

9. The CVSO will assist the spouse and children in obtaining any benefits to which they may be 

entitled such as: survivor’s death benefits from the Department of Veterans Affairs and headstone 

if burial is in a private cemetery. Bring to the County Veteran Service Office the following 

information when applying for benefits: 

  Copy of discharge document 

 Claim number, if applicable 

 Social Security number of the deceased veteran, spouse and dependent children 

 GI insurance policy, if any 

 Copies of marriage certificate and birth certificates of children. If any prior marriages existed, 

the information regarding when, where and how the marriage dissolved. 

 Copy of death certificate.  
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VETERANS DATA RECORD 

 
Full Name: _______________________________________________  Date: _____________________________________  

 

Home Address: _______________________________________________________________________________________  

 

Social Security Number _____________________________________ Claim # ____________________________________  

 

Date of Birth: _____________________________________________ Place of Birth: ______________________________  

 

Spouse’s Full Name: __________________________________________________________________________________  

 

Date of Birth: _____________________________________________ Place of Birth: ______________________________  

 

Present Marriage Date: _____________________________________ Place: _____________________________________  

 

Previous Marriages Date: ___________________________________ Place: _____________________________________  

 

Previous Marriages Date: ___________________________________ Place: _____________________________________  

 

Children’s names and date of birth: _______________________________________________________________________  

 

 ___________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 

Date of Enlistment _________________________________________ Place: _____________________________________  

 

Date of Discharge: _________________________________________ Place: _____________________________________  

 

Type of Discharge: _________________________________________ Recorded at: ________________________________  

 

Branch of Service: _________________________________________  

 

Receiving Compensation: $ __________________________________ Pension: $ _________________________________  

 

Veteran’s records maintained at: _________________________________________________________________________  

 

Personal records located at: ____________________________________________________________________________  

Home-Bank-Lock box number 

 

Will Date: ________________________________________________ Located at: _________________________________  

 

Government Life Insurance Policy #: ___________________________ Amount: $ __________________________________  

 

Commercial Life Insurance Policy #: ___________________________ Amount: $ __________________________________  

 

Bank Accounts: _______________________________________________________________________________________  

 

Mortgage – bank or Loan Company: ______________________________________________________________________  

 

Miscellaneous: _______________________________________________________________________________________  

 

 ___________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 

 

You have earned the right to certain veterans’ benefits. 

This form will make it easier for your family to file for benefits in case of emergency. 
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Thank you notes 

Special announcements 

 

 

THANKFUL FOR BASKETBALL AND COOKIES 

The Bake Sale sponsored by Pilgrim Ladies Guild on Friday, January 30 was bouncy and 

successful.  To all who furnished baked goodies, bought treats or prayed for the bake sale 

success, thank you.  Pilgrim’s four teams, A & B Girls and A & B Boys, were energetic and 

determined.  They were delightful to watch as all team members showed their skill and kept 

the ball bouncing and hitting the hoop often.  Take in a game and enjoy the enthusiasm!  

Special thanks to Joe Sorensen who made terrific bake sale advertising signs and to 

Carolyn Johnson, Circle of Christian Friends, who offered the aftercare room for the bake 

sale.   

 

 

 

NEW ADDRESS FOR HELEN LUTZ 

Helen Lutz has moved.  Her new address is: 

Eagle Crest #710 

2925 Lincoln Drive 

Roseville, MN  55113 

651-528-3867 
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I Saw God Today 
Reading submitted by Sondra Brust 

 

I saw God today. Where did I see him, you ask? I saw him in the face of a small child whose smile and  

laughter reminded me of the happiness and joy that come from trusting a God who loves us.  

 

I saw God today. Where did I see him, you ask? I saw him in the golden leaves of autumn which fall each 

year and blossom each spring. I heard him in the rustling of the grass and in the song of a robin 

redbreast.  

 

I saw God today. Where did I see him, you ask? I saw him in the person of a teacher who loved his 

students. I saw him struggling to teach so that the student could have a better life. I saw him toil on in his 

labors, underpaid and often unappreciated.  

 

I saw God today. Where did I see him, you ask? I saw him in the compassion of a doctor who was 

working with God to heal a patient. I saw him as with his skills and knowledge he helped relieve some of 

the suffering of a broken humanity.  

 

I saw God today. Where did I see him, you ask? I saw him in the love of a father who was sweaty and 

tired from a hard day’s work. I saw him work so that his family could have a house where they could 

make a home. I saw him work so that his children could get a good education. I saw him work so that the 

woman he loved could have a few of life’s luxuries.  

 

I saw God today. Where did I see him, you ask? I saw him in the person of a minister who wept with a 

family at the loss of a loved one, who joyed with a young couple at the birth of their first child, and who 

prayed for love which he could pass on to those with whom he came into contact.  

 

I saw God today. Where did I see him, you ask? I saw him in a public official who was elected to office by 

the people. I saw him as he tried to do his best in a society which often accepts and fosters crookedness. I 

saw him as he struggled to make a decision, knowing that whatever decision he made would help some 

and hurt others, would be praised by some and condemned by others.  

 

I saw God today. Where did I see him, you ask? I saw him in an ex-convict who was trying to make a new 

start in life. I saw him as his past life followed him every-where he went. I saw him as he tried to start 

over and no one was interested in giving him the chance.  

 

I saw God today. Where did I see him, you ask? I saw him in a person-any person, every person-who 

reached out his hand to help another. I saw him as people overcame the difference of race, creed, 

education, status, in order that they could help another.  

 

I saw God today. Where did I see him, you asked? I saw him in the symbol of a cross. It reminded me of 

his great love for us. He loved us so much that he sent his only Son into our world to save us. His Son 

died for us even when we weren’t worth dying for. I saw him on the cross, and I heard his prayer of 

forgiveness for those of us who put him there.  

 

So you see, I saw God today. You can see Him, too, my friend, if you will only look for him.  
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Why should I be concerned about Mormonism? 

 
We’ve all heard the Mormon Tabernacle Choir sing Christian hymns and are favorably impressed with 

the Mormon commitment to high moral standards and strong families. Doesn’t it follow that Mormonism 

is Christian? Unfortunately, “No.”  Just consider: 

 

1. Was God once a man like us? 

The Bible teaches and orthodox Christians through the ages have believed that God is Spirit, and has 

always existed as God – all powerful, all knowing and everywhere present. 

By contrast the Mormon Church teaches that God the Father was once a man like us who progressed to 

become a God and has a body of flesh and bone. 

The Mormon Church teaches that God himself has a father and a grandfather, ad infinitum 

The Bible teaches and orthodox Christians through the ages have believed that Jesus is the unique Son of 

God; he has always existed as God, and is co-eternal and co-equal with the Father. 

By contrast the Mormon Church teaches that Jesus Christ is our elder brother who progressed to godhead, 

having first been procreated as a spirit child by Heavenly Father and a heavenly mother; He was later 

conceived physically through intercourse between Heavenly Father and the Virgin Mary. 

2. Does Christ’s death on the cross as payment for sins benefit those who reject him? 

The Bible teaches and orthodox Christians through the ages have believed that the purpose of Christ’s 

saving work on the cross was to provide the complete solution for humankind’s sin. However, those who 

reject God’s grace in this life will have no part in his salvation, but are under the judgment of God for 

eternity. 

By contrast the Mormon Church teaches that the purpose of Christ’s crucifixion was to bring immortality 

to all people, regardless of whether they receive Christ by faith. Christ’s atonement is only a partial basis 

for worthiness and eternal life, which also requires obedience to all the commands of the Mormon 

Church, including exclusive Mormon temple rituals. 

Attend the Champions for Truth seminar sponsored by our church on March 21 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 in 

the fellowship hall. Learn about Truth in Love Ministry, our WELS outreach to Mormons, and how God 

is blessing our ministry. Pastor Mark Cares, president of Truth in Love Ministry, will be the speaker. 

Enjoy a delicious dessert. Find out how you can share in this ministry if you so choose. Please register 

your attendance with Brian Arndt (brianwarndt@mac.com) or Pastor Leyrer so that appropriate 

preparations can be made. 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS! 

 
 

Brass Players Needed 

The choir is in need of two trumpet players and two trombone players for a piece to be sung on Easter 

Sunday (April 12).  We would need to have at least one brass rehearsal, as well as one or two rehearsals 

with the choir in late March.  If you play either of these instruments, or know someone who does, please 

contact Joshua Kramer (612-825-5375, extension 109). 

 

 
Camp Croix Clean up Weekend 

Spring Clean Up Weekends 

April 25-26 and May 2-3 
 

Spring Cleaning—Raking Leaves—General Repair 

Painting—Special Projects—Roofing—Fun—Fellowship 

 

If you have questions, contact: 

 Tom Hosek     Cell:  651-472-3788 

 Henry Hoeft    Cell:  651-278-3339 

 Tim Stelter      Cell:  715-294-4116 

 

           
Camp Croix Needs New Hymnals 

If you or your church would like to help us out with the purchase, please contact: 

Ryan Conlon at ryanconlon78@msn.com or 

Pastor DeVries at pastordevries@centerytel.net 

 

I would also love to hear your stories about Camp Croix.  Please send feedback, memories, and stories to 

ryanconlon78@msn.com.  Thank you!   

Ryan Conlon, Camp Croix Publicist 

 

 

Camp Croix 2009 Summer Camp Dates 
 

 1st Week – July 5-July 11 (Canceled) 

 2nd Week – July 12-July 18 

 3rd Week – July 19-July 25 

 4th Week – July 26-August 1 

 

For more information about Camp Croix Bible Camp, please contact Ryan Conlon at 

ryanconlon78@msn.com or Walt Zimmerman at waltzimm@comcast.net 
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BIBLE STUDY OPPORTUNITIES 
Are you one who uses a Bible on a regular basis--by regular I mean where you pick up your own Bible 

and use it for a set period of time on a daily or other regular schedule?  Since this is the revelation of our 

God and provides the source of food for our souls, it seems obvious that we would want to have regular 

and steady helpings of the Bible for our spiritual health and growth. 

  

Perhaps we need a nudge to get started.  One such nudge is the Pilgrim Bible studies which occur several 

times a week.  Wednesday's at 6:30 p.m. we have the choice of Pete or Scott.  Thursday's at 7 a.m. we 

have the men's group led by Walt in the church library.  A group of men are also meeting on Thursday 

mornings at 8 a.m. at Curran’s Restaurant on Nicollet Avenue, led by Bob Helmen and others.  The 

women of the church meet on the second and fourth Saturday's of the month at 9 a.m., with Doris Belsaas 

and Betty Helmen leading.  Sunday mornings a Family Bible Class is being held at 9 a.m. in the Fireside 

Room, with rotating leaders including Scott, Walt, Mark, Galen and others.  And, we have two weeks left 

of the "Financial Stress" Bible Study on Sunday evenings at 7 p.m., led by Walt and Dale Mueller. 

  

We see a core group of faithful Bible students at each of these sessions, but there are many absent faces.  

If you do not have a regular time to read and study God's Word on your own, you are encouraged to pick 

one of the options and join it as a New Year's resolution!  I can guarantee that you will be blessed! 

Promise From God in Isaiah 26:3: 

You will keep in perfect peace all who trust in you, 

all whose thoughts are fixed on you! 

Now is the time to resolve to begin, increase, or continue your personal study of God's Word. If you would 

benefit from being with a group, please join one of those listed above.  How do you join?  By showing up 

with (or without) your Bible.  Pretty simple.  Pretty helpful.  Pretty important.  Blessings, Walt  

 

 

Altar Flowers 

 
 If anyone is interested in providing flowers for the altar there are 2 dates available 

March 1 and 15  

 

Looking forward to April 12 (which is Palm Sunday) there have been no requests to date. As usual the 

cost is $17.50 per arrangement.   Requests may be made via my box in church office or you may call me 

@ 952-544-1072. 

  

Assuming that Easter plants will be available for ordering after Ash Wednesday, there will be order forms 

in the Sunday Bulletins. 

  

Again, thanks to all who enjoy beautifying our church sanctuary. 

  

Blessings, 

  

Lila Aske 
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Up Coming Events here at Pilgrim 
 

 

PILGRIM’S WINTER CARNIVAL 

MARCH 7, 2009  
 

Where:   Hiawatha Park Building, 2701 East 44th Street, MPLS 55406 

       612-370-4930 

 

When:  Saturday, March 7, 2009 

Time:      1-5 p.m. 

 

Why: To help raise funds for a foreign language program for Pilgrim Lutheran School 

 

 

The Hope Gospel Choir from Milwaukee 

 

The Hope Gospel Choir from Milwaukee, WI is coming to Pilgrim on March 20-22. They will be 

performing an amazing concert on March 21st at 7:00 p.m. They then will put on a worship celebration 

on Sunday March 22nd at the 10:30 a.m. service. Come and join us for both of these amazing events. We 

will even have a wonderful luncheon following the Sunday worship celebration for everyone.  

 

Also, we invite you to join us for a full day of canvassing on Saturday, March 21st. We are encouraging 

our Pilgrim members to go to the "Reaching Out to Mormons in Love" presentation on Saturday at 10 

a.m., but following that presentation and throughout the day we will be canvassing our neighborhood 

inviting all to come to the concert and to worship on Sunday! Join us for the fun! 

 

We look forward to seeing you all for this amazing event! Praise be to God! 

 

   

Holy Week Services  

 Thursday, April 9 - Maundy Thursday  

7:00 pm Communion 

 

 Friday, April 10 - Good Friday  

1:00 and 7:00 pm   

 Sunday, April 12 - Easter Sunday  

8:30 & 10:30 am 

 

Please join us for a FREE Easter Morning Breakfast 
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Up Coming Events here at Pilgrim 
 

 

 
 

Blood Drive 

 
Attention Blood Donors !!! 

April 4, 2009 is the last day you can donate blood if you are planning to 

donate for the Pilgrim Blood Drive on May 30, 2009. 

 

Red Cross states that donors can give blood once every 56 days up to 6 times a year. 

If you have any questions or you would like to make an appointment, please call 

612-861-6182. 

 

Laurie Sorensen 

Blood Drive Coordinator 

 

May 30, 2009 

8:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 

We also accept walk-ins 

Located in the Pilgrim Gymnasium at 

3910 Stevens Ave South 
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Up Coming Events in and around the Community 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Kingfield Community Art Show and Silent Auction 

March 21, 7 to 10 p.m. 

4244 Nicollet Ave. S. 

 

CALL FOR ARTISTS 

ReDefine, ReCreate, ReInvent: Materials for the creative soul are all around us. Local artists and 

community members are invited to create 2-dimensional or 3D art, reusing or rediscovering items and 

images in unexpected ways. 

 

Registration Deadline: March 5, 2009 

Artwork Due: March 7 and 8, 2009 

Selected pieces hung for pre-display at Anodyne@43rd 

All pieces sold by auction Saturday, March 21 

To register, visit www.kingfield.org/art or call 612.823.5980. 

 

 

 

 

EXULTATE FESTIVAL CHOIR AND ORCHESTRA 

Exultate's Festival Choir and Orchestra will present A German Requiem by Johannes Brahms.  Come 

hear 100 of the area's best voices sing this beloved piece of music using a wonderful English translation 

for American audiences.  Concerts dates are: 

 

 Friday, March 6 (Benson Great Hall - Roseville - 7:30 PM) 

 Saturday, March 7 (Woodbury Lutheran - Woodbury - 7:30 PM) 

 Sunday, March 8 (Beautiful Savior Lutheran - 4:00 PM). 

 

Call Exultate for tickets ($15-$20) - 651-707-0727 (also available at the door).  Bring a group of 10 or 

more and you will receive a special group rate of $12 and reserved seating! 
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Invitations/Opportunities 

 

 
 

TOUR INVITATION TO LUTHERLAND/OBERAMMERGAU PASSION PLAY 

Pastor James Humann, teacher at Evergreen Lutheran High School, invites you to join him June 24, 2010 on a 

tour to Lutherland, including the world-famous Passion Play in Oberammergau, Germany.  The visit to the 

Lands of Luther includes Eisenach, where Luther was born and where he died; Erfurt, where he attended the 

University; the Wartburg Castle, where he took refuge after the Diet of Worms; Wittenberg, where he taught in 

the University; and Augsburg, where the Augsburg Confession was written.  Other cities in Germany include 

Berlin, Dresden, Leipzig, Nuremberg, and Munich. 

 

The highlight of the tour is the Passion Play in Oberammergau, Germany.  This all-day-long play about the life 

of Christ from Palm Sunday to Easter has been presented ever ten years for over 370 years, in keeping with a 

promise the people of Oberammergau made to God in 1633.  This will be Pastor Humann’s fifth viewing of the 

Passion Play. 

 

Space is limited due to a limited supply of tickets to the Passion Play.  For more information concerning price, 

itinerary, and reservations, please call Pastor Humann at 253-839-9055 or email him at 

JHumann383@aol.com.   

 

In Christ, Pastor James Humann 
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Invitations/Opportunities 

 

 
 

Taste of Missions event at Christo Rey High School 

 
 

Walt Zimmerman, along with Dale Mueller, are exploring the possibility of organizing numerous small groups 

 with-in Pilgrim Lutheran. The groups would consist of 8 to 12 people from Pilgrim Lutheran.  The groups 

would 

 be autonomous, but would represent Pilgrim Lutheran in various ways. 

  

The basic premise of each group would be to assist members in the group to grow spiritually in Christ through 

fellowship.   

Initial thoughts are groups could meet weekly, bi-weekly, or monthly (each group to choose which) to have a 

Bible Study or perform a few hours of community service or to do a social activity (BBQ, attend a movie or 

theatrical performance). 

  

The overall goal of each small group is to be sure each member feels as if they are an integral part of the 

Pilgrim Lutheran family and, through the various activities, let others in the community hear about Pilgrim 

Lutheran.  Hopefully, with numerous small groups participating in the community, people who are in need of 

hearing what  

Jesus did for us will attend a service and be led to accept Christ as their Lord and Savior. 

  

Therefore, as an example of a small group social event we are inviting all interested persons to join us on 

 Saturday March 14, 2009 for the Taste of Missions event at Christo Rey High School (2924 4th Ave S, 3rd Flr. 

Mpls).  

 This is approximately 10 blocks from Pilgrim Lutheran.  We will meet at the church between 4 PM and 4:30 

PM.  We can carpool to Christo Rey HS to partake of the variety of foods (Japanese, Hispanic, African, 

German, Scandinavian, Hmong) and will return to the church approximately 7 PM to have a short discussion 

regarding the organization of small groups. 
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Stillwater – A Great Place to Retreat to in April 
Ten women from Pilgrim attended the Women’s Enrichment Weekend at Salem Lutheran Church in Stillwater 

in April 2008 and came back spiritually refreshed.  The theme ―Taste and See that the Lord is Good‖ is meant 

to attract you to God’s Word as food for the soul and body.  Sharing hotel rooms cuts the cost for the two nights 

in the hotel and Salem chefs furnish gourmet meals (except Friday supper.)  Women of all ages are encouraged 

to attend this Enrichment Weekend.  If you can’t attend the whole weekend, consider attending just the Saturday 

session and car pools could be established.  Those attending last year were Judy F., Karen S., Christine B., 

 Sheri E., Mabel E., Jodi N., Sherry S., Peg H., Shirley M., and Betty H.  Jodi Nelson (612-861-1260) is 

 coordinating hotel rooms – call her if you would like to share this wonderful experience! 
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Pilgrim Lutheran School News 
 

 
 

 

Congratulations to both the Girls’ and Boys’ A Basketball Teams for the following: 

 Placing First in the Twin Cities Lutheran Grade School League 

 West Lutheran Tournament Champions 

 New Ulm Tournament Champions 

 State Tournament results – Out come pending at the time this news letter went out.  

 

Congratulations to both the Girls’ and Boys’ B Basketball Teams for the following: 

 Boys’ West Lutheran Tournament  placing consolation  

 Girls’ West Lutheran Tournament placing 2
nd

 

 

 

Lent Season – Please join us for supper during the Lent season. All Money raised will be going to the athletics 

department. Watch for date and times to come in the church bulletin.  

 

 

Upcoming Dates to Remember 
 

 March 7  Winter Carnival 

 March 26th – 29th Nationals Tournament in Valparaiso TBA (Depends on outcome of State 

Tournament) 

 April 2 Chuck E Cheese’s Fundraiser 3-9 p.m. 

 
 
 

2009/2010 Registration Time 

We are offering an Early Bird Special. Register by March 18
th

 and pay $150 per child, you save $50 per child.  

Registration after March 18
th

 will be $200 per child.  

 

Preschool registration is also due now. The registration amount is $75 per preschool student.  

 

Our best advertisement is still word of mouth, so if you know of someone with children entering kindergarten or 

Looking for a new school next year please let them know about our school.  

 

 

Time to Smile 

Little Johnny’s teacher asks, ―What is the chemical formula for water?‖ 

Little Johnny replies, ―HIJKLMNO‖!! 

The teacher, puzzled, asks, ―What on Earth are you talking about?‖ 

Little Johnny replies, ―Yesterday you said it was H to O!‖ 
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St. Croix Lutheran High School News 

"No. Why Kids of All Ages Need It and Ways We Can Say It" 

Based on his new book, "NO: Why Kids of All Ages- Need to Hear It and Ways Parents Can Say It," Dr. David Walsh 

brings the warm wisdom, science made simple, and breadth of knowledge that audiences have come to expect from him. 

Monday, March 9 
Auditorium Lakeville South High School 

21135 Jacquard Ave.  

7:00 p.m. - 8:15 p.m.  

8:15-8:45 p.m. Q & A 

 

 

 

 Join in St. Croix’s newest fundraiser!  
This IS NOT your typical fundraising event.  

 We are not going to ask for money!  

 We are not going to ask anyone to buy anything!  

 

Instead we are going to help you get rid of some old unused or unwanted items. All of these items will be SOLD or  

RECYCLED with the profits benefiting St. Croix’s ―Annual Fund.‖ Simply donate ANY and ALL new or used items on  

the list below. IT’S EASY!  

BOOKS 

Just to name a few: text books, vocational books, kid’s books, audio books, self help, religious, best sellers and antique 

 books. Any genre, hard or soft covers. 

DVD’s 

Literally any kind of DVD, no matter how obscure you think it is.  

CD’s  

Any type of music, pop, rock, hip-hop, country, or classical – new or old!  

VIDEO GAMES  

All types of games, whether for a console or the PC.  

VHS TAPES  

These old tapes are surprisingly valuable!  

SOFTWARE TITLES  

Whether a computer game or any other type of software title, they are all potentially valuable. 

Regardless of the shape or condition, they are all good. (The only exceptions are items with mold or mildew.) 

Remember to ask your friends, neighbors, relatives, co-workers, and business associates to donate these items too! Drop 

off box’s are located in the Fellowship hall back by the food shelf.  
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St. Croix Lutheran High School News 

 

17
th

 ANNUAL AUCTION 

ST. CROIX LUTHERAN HIGH SCHOOL 

St. Croix Lutheran High School’s 17
th

 Annual Auction will be held Saturday, March 7, 2009.  The theme for this 

year’s auction is ―Spring Fever‖.  You are all invited to join the fun and support our Christian high school. 

 

Open House 
Open houses are designed to give families an informal welcome to St. Croix with facility tours and plenty of  

chances to ask questions. 

Sunday, April 5, 2009  - 2:30-4:30 pm 

 

 
Lenten & Easter Concert, St. Croix Chapel.  

The Crusader Chorus, Crusader Choir, and Croixaliers will present a concert of sacred Easter season songs at 3 pm 

 and again at 7 pm, under the direction of Mr. Paul Weihing and Mr. Casey Pufahl. 

 Sunday, April 5, 3pm and 7pm, 
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West Lutheran High School News 

 

  
 

 

Band and Choir Concert:   

West Lutheran High School sacred concert. The choirs and band will perform a variety of styles of sacred 

music that proclaim the powerful, uplifting, and hope-filled message of the Word of God 

 

 Thursday, Mar 19, 2009   

 Time 7:30pm - 9:00pm 

 

 

Spring Musical 

The West Lutheran High School Players are proud to present ―The Sound of Music‖ by 

Rodgers and Hammerstein. Performances are: 

 Friday April 24
th

, and Saturday April 25
th

.at 7:00 p.m. 

 Sunday April 26
th

, at 2:00 pm.  

Tickets can be purchased at the door. Ticket prices are $7.00 for adults and $5.00 for students and seniors.  

 

 

Save this date 

October 2
nd

-4
th

, 2009 Weekend celebration of West Lutheran High School’s 30
th

 anniversary. More information  

Will be forth coming.  
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Pilgrim Lutheran Free Cycle 

 
This is a new section that is being added to our news letter. If you are in need of something or have something 

you would like to give away but cannot wait for our annual rummage sale, why not have it posted here? All 

Items posted must be clean and in working order. If you have something to offer or are looking for something 

drop a note in the News Letter box that is located in the back of the church. Items should not be dropped off at 

the Church or School. They must be picked up at the member’s house or other arrangements made. If you have 

any questions please let me know.  

 

Lords Blessings 

Zoe Herzig  

 

 

 

Wanted 
Carolyn Johnson is still in need of a standard refrigerator. If you know of anybody or you yourself are 

replacing your old one please contact the church office.  
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New Members Section 
 

Please welcome the following new members 

 

 
(Taken on Lake Michigan with my Chihuahua 

Snickers). I recently moved to Minnesota from 

Michigan, and I am getting a degree in ceramic 

art and environmental studies at the U of M. In 

the past I've always had to drive at least 25 miles 

to attend a WELS church, and I am delighted 

that Pilgrim is only .83 miles away from my new 

home. For the first time ever I can WALK to 

church. 

Best regards, 

Carolyn 
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Recipe Alley 

 

 
 

Please enjoy the recipes submitted by your fellow congregational members.  

 

 

 

  BREAKFAST BARS 

  

2 PKGS Pillsbury crescent dinner rolls  

1 scant cup sugar 

1 tsp vanilla (or almond) 

1 egg yolk (save egg white) 

2  8-oz pkgs cream cheese (low fat) 

1/4 to 1/2 c sugar topping (or sugar & cinnamon mixture) 

  

Pat out first package of rolls in ungreased 9 x 13 pan.  Mix softened cream cheese, egg yolk, cup sugar 

and vanilla.  Beat well and spread over dough.  Unroll second package of rolls and layer over cheese to 

form top crust.  Beat egg white until frothy and brush over crust.  Sprinkle with sugar.   Bake @ 350 for 

25 to 30 minutes or until golden brown. 

  

Enjoy ~!~~~ 

  

Lila  
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Family Fun Time 
 

Books of the Bible Crossword 

 
Across 
1 A book of books (5) 

4 Shortest book in the Old Testament (7) 

7 The number of chapters in Philemon (3) 

8 This testament contains 39 books (3) 

9 Jesus' brother, who wrote a letter (5) 

11 In authority before the kings (6) 

12 His epistle contains one chapter (4) 

13 Successor to Queen Vashti (6) 

14 David wrote many of these, set to music (6) 

17 Wrote about the restoration of the temple (4) 

18 Originator, writer of a book (6) 

21 Number of letters written by John (5) 

23 Number of chapters in 13A (3) 

24 Galilee, Dead, for example (3) 

26 Paul wrote many of these (7) 

27 He prophesied the birthplace of Jesus (5) 

 

 
 

 
Down 
1 There are 66 of these (5) 

2 Behold (2) 

3 Revelation comes in this part of the New 

Testament (3) 

5 Donation of money to the poor (4) 

6 This letter lists the faithful (7) 

9 He prophesied of the 'day of the Lord' (4) 

10 A faithful Moabitess (4) 

13 He foretold the regathering of Israel in 

prophecy of dry bones (7) 

15 A prophet who was a herdsman (4) 

16 One of the gospel writers (4) 

19 A prophet, reluctant to go to Nineveh (5) 

20 Adam and Eve ate from this in the garden (4) 

22 The border of a garment (3) 

25 Joshua writes about this city near Bethel (2) 
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Solution to Books of the Bible Cross Word 
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Family Fun Time 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Pilgrims Daily Funnies 

 
I hope you all like this new section. I needed one more page to add and came up with this idea.  
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http://www.kevinspear.com/
http://www.joyfultoons.com/


 

 

Got News?? 
I am always looking for contents for this newsletter. Pilgrim has such an amazing website thanks to Joe Sorensen 
that it is easy to forget how nice it is to sit down and read a newsletter. Plus many of us are limited or have no 
access to the Internet. Just write up, hand in, or E-mail any items to Zoe Herzig ï Zherzig@yahoo.com 
 
Thank you for your patience and support of my efforts to bring this to you each month.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Mission Statement 

In Christian Love we reach out to those who do not know 

Jesus Christ and nurture believers through God’s Word. 
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